DRAFT

Subject to Review, Correction and Approval

CONSERVATION COMMISSION MEETING
DATE: October 12, 2022 
MEMBERS PRESENT:  Brett St. Clair, Chair; Drew Groves, Vice Chair; Darlene Jarvis, George Holt, Ron Jarvis, Stan Sowle 
MEMBERS ABSENT:  Margaret Watkins, Keith Bennett (alternate) 
MINUTES: September’s minutes were accepted
OLD BUSINESS:

Bela Brook Conservation Area survey/boundary marking

Brett St. Clair informed members that he’d authorized the payment due Holden Engineering and Surveying and added that he felt the company had done a good job. 

Kimball Pond Conservation Area (KPCA)
Boundary line blazing 

Drew Groves reported that he and Keith Bennett did not paint blazes on Monday (10/10/22) as planned due to the inclement weather.  Drew said he’d walked Old County Road where he found the blazes in good condition but added a number of conservation area signs (markers).  Drew said some of the original markers in the KPCA are on trees that have grown so much that an additional nail may be needed to secure them.  Drew hopes to assess the blazing along more boundary lines before October 22nd.  Brett asked members to meet at the boat launch at 9 AM on Saturday (10/22/22).           

Wildlife clear cut 
Drew along with Stan and Gail Sowle removed the logs that were making the area difficult to mow.  Stan confirmed that the clear cut should be mowed annually.  The invasive bittersweet continues to be a problem.           

Taylor easement monitoring

Drew said he expects to walk the property with George Holt and possibly Keith Bennett on October 22nd.   

Trail development

Koerber easement /Stone Farm

Drew informed members that Bill Zeller contacted him.  Bill frequently walks the existing trail behind the Dunbarton Elementary School’s parking area.  Bill showed Drew the route he likes to ski in winter.  Drew stated that he will follow up with Principal Vasconcellos.        
NEW BUSINESS:

Possible acquisition
Brett informed the Commission that a parcel of land which abuts a conservation area may be auctioned off in the near future.  To better determine the property’s value, members agreed to have the Commission’s forester walk the property.   
NEXT MEETING: November 9, 2022, 6 PM
RESPECTFULLY SUBMITTED:  Darlene M. Jarvis

